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Directions to

OLD CITY PARK “CRAFT HOUSE”
1500 Park St., Dallas

214-421-5141
From Ft. Worth (West)
   I-30 East, take the “Lamar” exit
   &  stay on service road.
   Go to Harwood, turn right
   Turn right on Gano; R on Park
From Mesquite (East)
  I-30 West, exit “Downtown/Ervay”
  Go to St. Paul, turn left
  Go past Ambassador Hotel to Gano
  Left on Gano; L on Park
From Downtown Dallas
  Get on St Paul, drive south past
  Ambassador Hotel;  left on Gano,
  L on Park .

Park St. is closed to the public,
so park your car in the parking
lot at Gano and Park
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PHIL BALL

Howdy!

Now that the elections are over, we can concentrate on
something else... like Chapter 124 activities! And has our
chapter got activities? Yes, we do!  Some of the recent
activities include our 1-day in October.  We had a very active mart
room, a great discussion by Paavo Zakin about how horology has
affected some non-horological activities in his life, an educational by
Craig Burgess discussing proper methods of restoring marble Clock
cases (Craig also had a very informative handout and has been
encouraged to submit this presentation to NAWCC for  publication),
a lively interchange regarding e-Bay safety, a raffle of a Western Union
Clock generously donated by Jimmy Busby, and a lunch with some
Halloween inspired dessert treats.  This was one of our more “active”
1-days in recent memory and was enjoyed by over 80 members.

Following this, David Tips and his family hosted an open house on
Sunday afternoon, October 17th.  About 40 chapter members had the
opportunity to see one of the finest collections in the country.  David
and his family have always been so generous in their devotion to our
organization.  We appreciate their gracious offer to open their home.
A good time was had by all.  A special thanks to Fred and Pam Tischler
for their help organizing the Tips’ open house.

Other activities include classes that meet regularly at Old City Park.
Don’t forget to sign up for  these.  Additional information is available
on our  web site at www.chapter124.com.

Upcoming activities are not limited to 1-days either!  In December
(4th, 5th, 11th, and 12th), some of our members are helping at the
Old City Park in Dallas during the annual Candlelight at the Park.
We will be having a railroad watch and clock exhibit at the Railway
Depot.  This educational activity always helps to spread the news
about our  organization. Contact Bill Andrle if you would like to
participate in the presentation.  Even if you are unable to participate,
please plan to bring your family and wander through the Candles and
see the many fine exhibits at the Park.  You won’t regret it!

Also, plan to attend our “KICK THE NEW YEAR OFF RIGHT”
New Year’s gathering at  Richard Cox’ home.  This will include a tour
of Fendley & Cox Clock Shop in Irving. It will be from 2 to 4 PM on
Sunday afternoon, January 2nd.

The next 1-day is scheduled on January 8th at the Knights Inn in
Arlington, and in no time at all, the Regional will be here (March 4th
and 5th), once again in Mesquite.  A copy of the registration for  the
regional is included on p. 2 in this newsletter.  Please plan to attend all
our chapter functions!  Also a reminder for you to renew your chapter
and NAWCC dues.

Most members renew in December and January.  Chapter 124 annual
membership dues remain a bargain at only $10!  Your  participation
and interest in Horology is what drives our Chapter!  Renew your
membership in NAWCC as soon as you can, so you will have your
membership active for the upcoming Regional.

I am proud to be an officer in Chapter 124!

Chuck Edwards

  Peace and
Love be With
You in the
Coming
   Holiday
      Season!

     The Tips’ Family
It was so nice to get together at
the Tips home and see them
and their beautiful collection.
Thanks, David and all, for the
nice party!

Preparations for the reverse glass painting class are continuing. The class taught by
Phil Gregory, is scheduled for Saturday and Sunday, February 12th and 13th 2005
from 8:00 am til 5:00 pm at the Houston Heritage Society. Currently 8 people have
expressed an interest in the class and the class can accommodate up to 12. The
projected cost will be $50 to $60 per person depending on the number in the class.
If you are interested in the class contact John Hardy at    jhardy@uh.edu
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  Check Chapter 124 Website @ www. chapter124.com for Any Changes or Updates

           CLASS                                           DATE COST         INSTRUCTOR

     Upcoming Education ClassesUpcoming Education Classes

        A P P L I C A T I O N / R E N E W A L  f o r  L O N E  S T A R  C H A P T E R  1 2 4 ,  N A W C CA P P L I C A T I O N / R E N E W A L  f o r  L O N E  S T A R  C H A P T E R  1 2 4 ,  N A W C C

     Complete & send with applicable check  made payable to LONE STAR CHAPTER #124
     to GENE MEYSENBURG GM1000@PRODIGY.NET, 11028 Creekmere, Dallas TX  75218

To join Chapter #124, you must be an NAWCC member, or  have applied for NAWCC
membership. Have you applied for National membership, but haven’t gotten a  member-
ship number? Check here __, [Date of your application/check to National

  Please PRINT:

STREET PHONE

CITY                            STATE                                ZIP

E-Mail:

I’m most interested in  ___________________________________________________

 Who recommended you?

   Dues are $10 per year.
              yrs @ $10 =
   Join/renew for 1 - 5 years

Renew my membership
New #124 Member

            An educational group dedicated to preserving and understanding horology.

   Check appropriate box:

Mr__ Mrs__  Miss__ Ms__  (Please check appropriate blank.)

     NAME                                                    NAWCC #      12/04

Self-Winding             December 11 $25.00

Dial Painting           January 8,9 & 15,16 $50.00 Phil Gregory @972-717-4021

Jewelers’ Lathe II  February 12 $25.00 Russ Aikins @972-422-7813

Wood Case Refinishing           March 26 and 27  $50.00 Craig Burgess@817-427-4104

Remember:  Classes are open to the public.  Anyone may participate. Bring a friend!

  Marybess Grisham @214-351-5554

NAME NAWCC#

        *      *      *      IT'’S  MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME!!!!     *     *     *

The Chapter Membership Year is the same as the Calendar Year.  Since we are approaching the end of 2004, it is time to check the status of your
membership.  To do that, check the top line on the mailing label on the opposite side of this page.  If it says "Exp 12/2004" then your
membership expires at the end of this month, and you need to renew.  If it says anything else, your membership is current for 2005.  The
membership fee is $10 per year for 1 to 5 years.

On the membership renewal form on page 3, we have printed a label summarizing the information we have on our Chapter Membership
database regarding  you.  Even if you do not have to renew  your membership, we would like you to verify the information on that label.  If
everything is correct, and your membership is current for 2005, you need do nothing.  If anything on the label is incorrect, we would appreciate
it if you would make the necessary changes and return the corrected renewal form to the membership renewal chairman.

An envelope is enclosed with the Newsletter for your convenience.  Again this year, Gene Meysenburg is handling our membership renewals.
If you have any questions about the renewals, or about your membership, you may call Gene at 214-328-1984, or email him at

Your prompt cooperation in this renewal process helps save the Chapter postage and mailing expenses.  Please do it now.

    Educational Class Policy Change and Rate Increase

The Educational Committee met and decided that it was necessary to update the educational class policy and increase
tuition to keep up with expenses.  The new class size will have a minimum of six students, and the maximum number
of  participating students with projects will be determined by the instructor and amount of space required. The tuition
will be increased to $25.00 per day with a half  price family discount.  This increase is needed to sustain funds for
future needs for Old City Park Educational Building and Museum.  This will become effective January 2005.  The
instructor can impose a class materials fee to reimburse the instructor the cost of the material used by the student.
The instructor will collect all tuition and submit the tuition to the Chapter 124 Secretary/Treasurer.

Student Cancellations:  If a responsible student cancels by calling the instructor thirty days prior to class date so the
instructor can attempt to fill the empty seat with students from the waiting list, the student will be refunded his
tuition.  If not, the chapter will retain the tuition.  Old City Park has a thirty-day cancellation requirement in their
User Agreement.  If there are not enough students to hold a class thirty days prior to meeting, the instructor will have
to cancel the class.
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Printed or typed ad copy not exceeding 5 lines must reach Editor, incl. $5 ck to “Lone Star Chapter,” by Jan. 3 for  Feb. 2005 NEWSLETTER

Must include your name, address and NAWCC number! Send to P.O. Box 99, Ross, TX  76684.  [Ads arriving late will be in following issue.]

         CLOCK  PARTS MADE NEW OR REPAIRED

                        Wheels, pinions, barrels, etc.
             —RICHARD COX, CMC, CMBHI (29585)—
           FENDLEY & COX’S CLOCK SHOP -1530 Etain Rd.
                Irving, TX 75060   972.986.7698

  Art Restorations, Inc.
    Conservators of Fine Art
    Clock and Music Box Repair
    Jim Young  @ 214-350-0811
7803 Inwood Rd. Dallas, TX 75209

Classified

The Lone Star News is mailed to all Chapter 124 members at no cost.
Non-members may subscribe at the rate of $8.00 per  year.  Mail subscrip-
tion requests with payment

Messages from Marybess Grisham:

United Kingdom - Texas Distance Learning for all regarding
SWCC (Western Union) Self-Winding Clock Co.  Please see
pictures on Chapter 124 web site.

Many individuals are working full time and/or have other obliga-
tions that make regularly scheduled classes difficult.  The follow-
ing have completed more hours than usual and should be recog-
nized:

David Burton (United Kingdom) spent five days in Dallas.  We
did three SWCC all special models (movements).

Frank Cook (Forney, TX) completed several classes before becom-
ing ill.  Jimmy Busby has been going to his shop nearly every
Tuesday available.  Marybess has had a number of lessons in larger
lathe work.

Bob Cochran (Grand Prairie, TX) needs part of a session on a 5-
minute wind, and Bill Edwards (Euless, TX) needs one session.
Earl Bateman (Dallas, TX) is nearly finished with a 72-beat
regulator.

New Class forming for SWCC (Western Union):

One full Saturday on December 11, 2004.  Many sessions are
planned for Saturdays in in the Spring, Summer and Fall of  2005.
PLUS:  ground floor loading and unloading (park at door in
Handicapped Zone). Location:  Assembly of God, Highway 114
(at White Chapel Exit).  From Dallas, go NW on 114, exit at
White Chapel, to right, turn under , go up low rise about 2
blocks, church on left.  From mid cities and West:: Get on 377 to
Denton, turn right onto 114 (toward Dallas), exit at White
Chapel.  Go up rise about 2 blocks, Church on left.

You will need to call Marybess Grisham @ 214-351-5554 with
details about your clock.  We will schedule classes around church
schedule.  The room is available only on Saturday at present.  Your
spouse is welcome to stay all day.  Bring a lunch. Chapter charges
$25.00/day.

        After Stenciling Class . . .

This clock had no stenciling on it before Julia
Kuhn, one of our brand new members, took a class.
She transformed a plain looker into a gorgeous piece
of art under the guidance of Phil Gregory.


